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We are committed to engaging ALL students in a challenging and supportive environment that ensures ALL students learn at high levels.

"Experiencing Success Today, Achieving Dreams Tomorrow"
Attendees - voting members
	Ms. Kelli Book
	Vice President

	Mr. Bart Banwart
	Board Member

	Mr. Rod Collins
	Board Member

	Ms. Kim Roby
	Board Member


Attendees - other
	Mr. Greg Dufoe
	Superintendent

	Ms. Nancy Gee
	Board Secretary/Treasurer


Meeting Minutes
 
1. Call to Order

Acting President Kelli Book called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.
2. Roll call

Bart Banwart, Kelli Book, Rod Collins, and Kim Roby were present.  Tim Canney was absent.

Superintendent Greg Dufoe and Business Manager/Board Secretary Nancy Gee were also present.

3. Emergency additions and adoption of agenda

The agenda was approved as presented.
Motion made by: Mr. Bart Banwart
Motion seconded by: Ms. Kim Roby
Voting
Unanimously Approved
4. Consent Agenda

Motion made by: Mr. Bart Banwart
Motion seconded by: Ms. Kim Roby
Voting
Unanimously Approved
A. Approval of Minutes

The July 10, 2017 minutes were reviewed and approved.
B. Approval of bills/claims and transfers

The bills and claims were approved with a correction on the payment to Johnson Communications.  This payment should be listed as Johnston Community Schools.

C. Secretary/Treasurer financial reports

The Board reviewed and approved the July monthly financial reports. Business Manager Gee also shared preliminary end of fiscal year 2017 reports for the General Fund. As of accruals posted through July, the revenues for the General Fund are $17,439,854.47, expenses are $17,990,153.98 and the fund balance is $550,299.27 less than last year. This will lower the solvency ratio again.  The district will be able to levy for cash reserve in the next budget year. She stated that the next few years are going to be a challenge as the district faces a cash shortage in the General Fund. More information will be shared at the September board meeting.

D. Personnel contracts

Resignations/terminations effective for the 2017-18 school year:
Kerry Dittert, MS Teacher Associate
Carol Hradek, MS Teacher Associate
Deb Lewis, MS Teacher Associate
Justin Schmauss, Head Wrestling Coach
Steve Smith, Bus Driver
Chris Strasser, Bus Driver
Amy Sutton, AE Teacher Associate
Brianna Wilderman, AE Teacher Associate
New contracts effective for the 2017-18 school year pending pre-employment requirements:
Jason Anderson, MS Teacher Associate, Step 2
Tracy, Burgart, MS Teacher Associate, Step 8
Nancy Johnson, DS Teacher Associate, Step 5
Ron Kilker, Bus Driver
Jamie Lundy, AE Teacher Associate, Step 1
Kristy Morris, Van Driver
Ramona Partlow, General Food Service Worker, Step 1
Wyatt Spieker, HS Day Custodian, Step 2
Jack Stanley, MS Teacher Associate Step 10
Reassignments:
Tammy Stevens from Van Driver to Route Driver
Nick Eshelman from Bus Associate to Van Driver

E. Handbooks

The following handbooks for 2017-18 were reviewed and approved:

Before and After School Child Care Parent Handbook
Coach Handbook 

District Assessment Handbook 

High School Staff Handbook 

Student Activities Handbook
F. Teacher Quality Committee Members

The following administrators will serve on the Teacher Quality Committee:  Greg Dufoe, Kim Timmerman, Jodi Banse, and Kimberly Anderson.

G. Drive Tek Contract

The current contract with Drive Tek for driver's education services expires this fall. The renewal contract with Drive Tek goes through September 2019 and includes a rate increase of $10 per student after the first year.

H. Open Enrollment

Open Enrollment in for 2017-18:
Mason Burgart, 8th grade, from Waukee to ADM (good cause based on board resolution)
Ivyn Lund, III, K, from WCV to ADM (good cause based on board resolution)

Open Enrollment out for 2017-18:
Abigail Boulting, 5th grade, from ADM to VM (continuation)
Olivia Boulting, 10th grade, from ADM to VM (continuation)
Kyerstin Lewallen, 9th grade, from ADM to Waukee (continuation)
Forrest Lehman, K, from ADM to DM Public (met timeline)
Georgia Lehman, 5th grade, from ADM to DM Public (continuation)
Kirstin Westberg, 10th grade, from ADM to CAM (alternate receiving district)
5. Welcome of visitors and open forum

Acting President Kelli Book welcomed visitors and asked if there were any comments from the public. No one spoke.

6. FOCUS ON LEARNING

A. Technology for Learning Presentation

Travis Wilkins, Technology Integration Specialist, gave an overview of the Technology for Learning Initiative. The focus for this school year is readying for the launch of devices in fall of 2018.

B. PLC Hybrid

Superintendent Dufoe shared the agenda for the PLC at Work Hybrid Event scheduled for Thursday and Friday of this week.
7. ACTION ITEMS

	Resolution for Interfund Borrowing
Due to the recent technology and transportation purchases in the PPEL Fund, (teacher replacement computers, fiber infrastructure, and buses) there is a temporary deficit in this fund.  The District is allowed to borrow funds from the General Fund by passing a resolution. The PPEL Fund will be charged interest payable to the General Fund and the loan will be paid back before December 31, 2017.  The amount needed to cover the deficit is $133,500.

	
	
	
	


Motion made by: Mr. Bart Banwart
Motion seconded by: Mr. Rod Collins
Voting
Unanimously Approved
A. Equity/Affirmative Action Coordinator

Nancy Gee will continue to serve as the Equity/Affirmative Action Coordinator.
Motion made by: Ms. Kim Roby
Motion seconded by: Mr. Rod Collins
Voting
Unanimously Approved
B. Board Collective Commitments
The Board reviewed the Collective Commitments created as part of their work as a PLC.  The Collective Commitments were approved as presented.
Motion made by: Mr. Bart Banwart
Motion seconded by: Ms. Kim Roby
Voting
Unanimously Approved
C. Resolution to close open enrollment in special education in 2018-19

	Annually the district has been closing open enrollment for special education students due to large caseloads at all levels.  The following resolution was approved:
"Whereas, the School District has considered its policies and procedures relating to the acceptance of open enrollment applications into the District; and Whereas, after reviewing the current and anticipated enrollment in the District's special education classrooms, it has been determined that there is insufficient classroom space to accept and enroll additional students from outside the District; It is Hereby Resolved that the District will not accept open enrollment applications into the special education classrooms now through the next school year."

	
	
	
	


Motion made by: Mr. Rod Collins
Motion seconded by: Mr. Bart Banwart
Voting
Unanimously Approved
D. Facility Use Guidelines 2017-18

The Board approved the Facility Usage Agreement as presented.  
Motion made by: Mr. Bart Banwart
Motion seconded by: Ms. Kim Roby
Voting
Unanimously Approved
E. Level I Investigators

Level I investigators are trained per state code and investigate instances of alleged staff to student abuse. The Board approved Matt Lohmann and Amy Hemphill as the Level I investigators.
Motion made by: Ms. Kim Roby
Motion seconded by: Mr. Bart Banwart
Voting
Unanimously Approved
F. Homeless Coordinator

The Board approved Darcy Simpson to continue to serve as the homeless coordinator.
Motion made by: Mr. Rod Collins
Motion seconded by: Ms. Kim Roby
Voting
Unanimously Approved
G. District Goals 2017-18

The Board reviewed and approved the District Goals as presented.
Motion made by: Mr. Bart Banwart
Motion seconded by: Mr. Rod Collins
Voting
Unanimously Approved
8. ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS / DISCUSSION ITEMS

A. Construction Update

Superintendent Dufoe gave an update on the concession stand stating that it is expected to be completed before the first home football game.  He also shared information regarding the roof projects, painting, and the carpet replacement at Adel Elementary.
B. Pre-Service Schedule Review

Superintendent Dufoe reviewed the pre-service schedule for staff.  New teachers have already begun professional development and the entire staff will be back on Wednesday of this week.  
C. Other
9. Adjournment

The meeting adjourned at 7:11 p.m.
Motion made by: Mr. Bart Banwart
Motion seconded by: Ms. Kim Roby
Voting
Unanimously Approved
	

Acting Board President

	

Board Secretary / Treasurer
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